

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS

ANNUAL MEETING - APRIL 18, 2017 - 7:00 p.m.

The Annual Meeting of electors of the Town of Cross Plains was held in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice was published in the April 6, 2017.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, the Town Clerk, Nancy Meinholz, Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger and 9 residents were present.  Greg Hyer called the Meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
Motion was made by Wayne Parrell and seconded by Greg Haack to accept the minutes of the April 19, 2016 minutes as corrected.  Vote:  Yes - 9          No – 0

The 2016 Financial Report was presented by the Town Chairman, Greg Hyer.  Mr. Hyer pointed out the rental of the town hall and an expense for the upkeep of the hall continues to be negative but getting closer to being equal.  Debt service will double at least in the next year due to Mt. Horeb Fire Station and Stagecoach Road reconstruction.    Motion was made by Bonnie Krattiger and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the financial report.  Vote:  Yes- 10        No – 0

Chair/Public Comment:  Chair:  Road Priority Report was presented by Chairman.  Road Maintenance Priorities is numbered with number one being a high priority road and four being lowest priority.  A map of quarries in the township was discussed which included active and non-active sites.  Clerk, Nancy Meinholz indicated we need to establish next year’s meeting date for this annual meeting.  The next meeting date by statute would be April 17, 2018 or within 10 days of that date.   Greg Haack moved that we establish the annual meeting date for April 17, 2018.  Wayne Parrell seconded.  Vote:  Yes – 10   No - 0

Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff and Denise Baylis to adjourn the meeting.  Vote:  Yes – 10    No – 0.   The meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


